Public Safety Personnel Retirement System (PSPRS)
DROP Extension Process

At their meeting on June 12, 2024, the Mayor and City Council approved the Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Pension Funding Policy required under State statue.  Within that policy was a provision to continue the DROP extension process through June 30, 2025.  

This extension will allow those individuals already enrolled in the DROP to extend their initial 60-month period for an additional 24 months, bringing the total period of DROP to 84 months (seven years).  
Below is an overview of the process:
· Retirement staff will reach out to members based on the month they are scheduled to exit DROP.  Approximately 90 days before the exit DROP date, employees will be asked to individually make a decision to extend or not.  
· Employees that contact Retirement more than 90 days before their exit DROP date will be asked to follow-up within the 90-day window.
· If the member chooses not to extend their period of DROP, they will exit employment as normal at or before their 60-month mark.
· If the member opts to extend their period of DROP, they must complete the DROP Extension Form.  
· If the member chooses to extend, Retirement will send notice to the department, payroll staff, and HR.  Retirement will use the same distribution list to notify departments when an employee retires or enters DROP.
· Every effort will be made to send notices to employees well in advance of their initial exit DROP date.  If any employee delays their response, this will delay notice being sent to all affected parties.  Please be patient.  
· Retirement will send notices to the PSPRS for them to update their information as the system of record.  

Please contact the public safety support team in the Retirement Office at 534-4400 if you have any questions. 
